Caledonia Area Public Schools

Independent School District 299, Caledonia, MN 55921

Learning Today - Leading Tomorrow

Craig Ihrke

Superintendent 511 West Main Street Phone: 507-725-3389 Fax: 507-725-3558 craig_ihrke@cps.k12.mn.us Nathan Boler

Middle/High School Principal 825 North Warrior Avenue Phone: 507-725-3316 Fax: 507-725-3319 nathan_boler@cps.k12.mn.us Susan Link

Elementary Principal/Curriculum Director 511 West Main Street Phone: 507-725-5205 Fax: 507-725-3558 susan_link@cps.k12.mn.us

5/14/2024

Subject: Update: Sewer Blockage Cleared and School Reopening Plans

Dear Caledonia Area School Community,

We are pleased to inform you that the recent sewer blockage affecting our facilities has been successfully resolved. Our maintenance team has worked diligently to address the issue, and we can now proceed with ensuring our school is clean and safe for everyone.

As a precaution and to maintain the highest standards of hygiene, we will spend today thoroughly cleaning and sanitizing all affected areas, particularly our kitchen facilities. Additionally, we will conduct comprehensive testing of the kitchen to confirm it meets all health and safety standards.

School will reopen tomorrow. Meals for Elementary students will be prepared in the MS/HS Kitchen and transported to the Elementary School to be served (in unaffected areas) until test results confirm health and safety standards are met.

Thank you for your support and patience.

Warm regards,

Craig Ihrke

CAPS Superintendent